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JULY 2022 
 

** * SESSION NOTES * * * 
 
The June Session meeting was cancelled.  The July meeting will be a joint 
meeting with both deacons and elders. 
 

Michael E. Grimes, 
Clerk of Session 

DEACON’S SMOCK FOUNDATION FUNDS: 
  
If you know someone who is a church member, who lives in Indiana, and 
who may need economic help due to an emergency, job loss, death of a 
family member, etc., 

please let a deacon know of the need. 
 

The Smock Family has generously given funds for 
emergency needs.  Priorities are given to senior adults within 
our church family. 

 

The funds are given anonymously 
to the person. 

WORSHIP AT THE FORT 

AUGUST 14, 2022; 10:30 a.m. 
Bring your lawn chairs, blankets, and table service and 
join us on Sunday, August 14, at 10:30 a.m., for the 
joint outdoor worship service with Bethany, Central, 
and Elston Presbyterian churches at Fort Ouiatenon on 
South River Road, West Lafayette.  There will be no 
regular Sunday worship service at Memorial on this 
date.   

Communion will be served; and the sermon provided by Wes Tillet, Executive Director 
of LUM. 
Lunch will be provided after the worship service – no carry-in.  Plates, napkins, utensils, 
food, and bottled water will all be provided.  Bring any games you may want to play 
after worship and lunch (and maybe pack bug spray just in case).  
Plan to join us for worship and lunch fellowship.  It’s always a beautiful morning 
worshipping at the Fort.  Hope to see you all there! 
Debbie Ward 
Chair, Worship & Music Committee 
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SPECIAL MUSIC 
Music is an important part of our 
worship service.  I love hearing all of 
our voices raised in song praising our 
God.  And I hear a lot of beautiful 
voices singing every Sunday!  We have 
missed having special music/anthems 
sung each Sunday and would love to 
make it happen again.  We are blessed 
that with our new technology, we have 
been able to utilize music videos for  

special music.  But we’d love to have YOUR voices, YOUR talents 
be a part of this special music:  individuals, duets, trios, piano, 
instruments.  Won’t you please prayerfully consider blessing us with 
your special music one Sunday?  A sign-up sheet is located on the 
bookshelf in the parlor.  Let’s make a joyful noise unto the Lord!!!  
Thank you! 

Debbie Ward, Chair 
Worship & Music Committee 

Please encourage anyone in need in our area to visit our 
Food Pantry, using either the traditional walk-in option 
from 9 to 11 a.m. on Thursday mornings OR the pre-order 
& pick-up option on Thursday afternoons, 3 to 5 p.m.  The 
new option operates it in a way similar to the current Kids’ 
Closet process.  We are asking  

individuals to submit their names, phone numbers, addresses, and number of 
people in their families to let us know they would like to use our pick-up option.  
We will do our best to fill orders received by Friday to be ready for pick up on 
Thursday of the following week.  However, we will also contact individuals by 
phone to confirm when their orders will be ready.  NOTE:  All restrictions on 
geographic area served and number of times individuals can come in will 
continue to apply.  Order forms are available through the Church’s Facebook 
pages and website, as well as on the Dayton and Mulberry town Facebook 
pages. 
 

Donations that have been made of food items and grocery bags continue to be 
most greatly appreciated!  Just drop off donations at the office any Thursday 
between 9:30 a.m. and 11:30 p.m.  Bring your receipt to the office, and you’ll 
be reimbursed. 
 

If you have ideas of how we can better reach families in need about our 
Thursday morning and afternoon programs at the Dayton Food Pantry, please 
contact the office (see pages 2 for contact information). 
 
The DMPC Food Pantry serves the geographical areas of Sheffield Township (which 
includes the town of Dayton, IN), Lauramie Township (which includes the towns of 
Clarks Hill and Stockwell, IN), and Clinton County.  Families whose children attend 
Dayton Elementary may are also served by the DMPC Food.  Each family/individual 
may come to the Food Pantry once every 30 days. 

 

If you’d like to volunteer, please contact:   
Paul Houser, (765) 404-3317 

 
 
 
 
 

KIDS’ CLOSET 
 

Kids’ Closet is in need of lighter-weight 
and summertime clothing.  New or 
gently used donations are accepted 
during office hours—see page 3.  We are 
asking that the donations are clean, 
placed in clean containers, and the 
containers/bags are dated.  We are 
making a special request for children’s 
underclothing (new, please) which are 
frequently needed by our families. 

Our pre-order & pick-up system 
continues to operate smoothly.  KC order 
forms are available through Facebook, 
our website, and in the Church office 
during office hours (page 2).  Please keep 
a watch in our newsletters, on our 
Facebook page and Church website for 
any further updates or changes. 

 
For questions, please contact Julie Boles 
or Muriel Grimes. 

 
Church 

Office Hours 
& Contact 

Info: 
 

Hours:  Tuesday, Wednesday, 
Thursday 

9:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 

Phone:  765.296.3199 

Email:   
secretary@daytonpres.org 

Website:  www.daytonpres.org 
Facebook:  Dayton Memorial 

Presbyterian Church Group 
(private page) 

and Dayton Memorial 
Presbyterian Church 
/Religious Organization 
(public page) 
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Updates to our prayer list will be 
posted each week on our 

PRIVATE Church 
Facebook page. 

 

 
 
 
 

Please contact the Church office 
to add someone to the Church’s 
prayer list. 

(See contact info on page 2.) 

IN OUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS: 
Our military, our nation & its leaders, persecuted 
Christians; people locally & nationally in need; 
victims of domestic violence;  

. . . and all who are dealing with the effects of COVID—health-
related, financial challenges, separation from family and 
friends. 

 

 
 

JULY LUNCHEON 
CHANGE 

July 11:  We will go to  
Black Blanket B & B in West 
Lafayette (7440 W.  125 N. 
West Lafayette). This is an old 
family farmhouse trans-
formed into a B & B; and of 
course, the food is 
homemade!  This is a new 
place for us to go to and we 
look forward to this time. We 
will meet at church at 10:45 to 
travel together.  

Please let Harriett Berry know 
if you can attend by contacting 
her at btopknotch@msn.com 
OR by adding your name to 
the sign-up sheet located in 
the Church parlor. 

 
AUGUST PLANS!! 

August 18:  We will go to 
Louise Jewell's High Country 
Bridge B & B  for our lunch at 
11:30 a.m.  Again, we will 
meet at 10:45 a.m. to travel to 
our favorite place. 

 
 
 
For more information on what PM/PDA is 

doing in Ukraine, see 
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/story/
presbyterian-church-u-s-a-seeking-support-
for-humanitarian-response-to-ukraine/ 

Russell Lucas Don & Joy Schwartz Nancy Hammond 
Jackie Ginther Jack Norris Jim Mitchell 
Kevin Konrad Jean McGill Paul Clevenger 
Bob Yost Fred Reichart Judianne Chester 
Kennedy Alkire James Franks Valerie McCain 
Cindy DeGolyer Mary Dillman Bill Edwards 
Tracey Harris Levi Chisholm Heidy Haynes 
Jon Grimes Jerry Arvin Sherri Stewart 
Sandi Stingley Bob Parker Sister & brother of Charlotte Avery 
Zachary King Becca Schultz Jerry Jo Carter 
Terry McKillip Janet Arvin Terry Lynn Pfeiffer 
Jeff Smith Ron & Harriett Berry Betty Pfeiffer 
LuAlice Huston Peggy Fields Rick Ryan 
The family of Cathy Todd, sister of Zonda Bryant  Janet Arvin 
Beverly Bryant, sister-in-law of Zonda Bryant   



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

JULY ELDERS: Tammy Lineback, Communion & Devotions 
 

JULY DEACONS: Charlotte Avery, Captain; Cathy Hancook 
 
 

1 Fesochi Nwabah  17 Phyllis Hill 
4 Jerry Yoder  20 Payton Alkire 
8 Jason Chism  20 Kurt Kemmer 
8 Kathleen Fogarty  22 Rob Grimes 
9 Avery Grimes  22 Jadon Parmely 
9 Tristan Meyer  23 Sarah Campbell 

11 Kim Little 
 

23 Judy K. Ryan 
13 Michelle Darnell  26 Angie Franklin 
13 Josh Oswalt  30 Jon Reichart 
14 Keyton Parmely  31 Kaylee Little 
16 Tammy Lineback  

 
16 Robert Suter    

 
 
 
 
 
 

4 John & Shannon Cassady 
6 Eric & Kristen (Webber) Nieto 

 
 

 

Errors? Omissions?? in birthdays or anniversaries??? 
Do you know of someone who would like to receive our newsletter??? 

 
Please contact the secretary at (765) 296-3199 or by emailing 

secretary@daytonpres.org  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    

  1  2  

3 
10:30 am Worship 

with Pastor 
Gladys 

After worship:  
Prayer Team 

4th of July!!!  
5 
Trustees Mtg; 

7:15 pm 

6  7 
Food Pantry,  

9-11 am, Drop 
in 

3-5 pm, Pick Up 

8  9  

10 
10:30 am Worship 

with Pastor 
Gladys 

Change for 
Change 

After worship:  
Prayer Team  

11  12 
CE Meeting,  

7 pm 

13  14 
Food Pantry,  

9-11 am, Drop 
in 

3-5 pm, Pick Up 
Golden Girls, 

10:45 am 

15  16  

17 
10:30 am Worship 

with Pastor 
Gladys  

After worship:  
Prayer Team 

18  19 
Session Meeting 
w/Deacons,  
7 pm 

20  21 
Food Pantry,  

9-11 am, Drop 
in 

3-5 pm, Pick Up 

22  23  

24 
10:30 am Worship 

with Pastor Dan 
Berger 

After worship:  
Prayer Team  

25  26  27  28 
Food Pantry,  

9-11 am, Drop 
in 

3-5 pm, Pick Up  

29 30 

31 
10:30 am Worship 

with Pastor 
Gladys 

After worship:  
Prayer Team 
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Food Pantry is open Thursdays from 9 to 11 a.m. 
3-5 p.m. pre-order & pick up. 

Kids’ Closet is providing services curbside. 
See page 2 for details on both. 

Pastor @ Board of Pensions Meeting Through July 24 
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